Poinciana Park Civic Association Meeting

Wednesday, May 14, 2008 @ 7:00 p.m. IBEW Building 201 SE 24th Street

Agenda:

1. Distribution of Community Flyers/Volunteers – Dwight Ledbetter

2. Florida DOT US Highway One Re-Surfacing Q&A

3. Fort Lauderdale Police Report 

4. Open Meeting, Dwight Ledbetter

5. Homeless Activity Report – Ray Dettmann (not present)

6. Treasurer’s Report – DJ Parker (traveling abroad, no changes) 

7. Secretary’s Report – Karen Benson (no quorum for minutes approval)

8. Parks Director Report – Robert Malsberry (not present)

Board Members Present: Dwight Ledbetter, President; Gene Dinah, Vice President; and Karen Benson, Secretary

Others Present: Alicia Gonzalez, Aylin Costa, Julio Delgado, Emilio Corrales, Coleman Prewitt, Mark Ketcham, Ed Carlisle, Terrell Becker, Cindy Spicer (by proxy), and FLPD Officer Sean Kelly 

Dwight Ledbetter called meeting to order @ 7:15 p.m.

Florida DOT US Highway One Re-Surfacing Q&A:

Alicia Gonzalez addresses the meeting to bring to our attention to and receive feedback for the Florida Department of Transportation SR-5/US-1 Resurfacing, Rehabilitation and Restoration Project (Fact Sheet attached to PPCA Website & to be distributed in 6/11/08 PPCA meeting) planned north of SE 17th Street to south of the Henry E. Kinney Tunnel. There is a public meeting June 25 at 6:00 p.m. at City of Fort Lauderdale City Hall regarding the project.  Emilio Corrales is main consultant designer for the project to entail approximately one mile.  City has requested paving and texturing of crosswalk at SE 7th Street.  Unused driveways have been identified. SE 13th Street median will have opening to reduce traffic separators to improve visibility. Tarpon River Bridge has depressed sidewalk to be raised.  Median landscape improvements will be incorporated and safety issues identified.  Julio Delgado noted a budget of $75,000 is set aside for improvements which is 4% of construction cost.  It is too early to provide landscaping details.  Coleman Prewitt noted trees and foliage would be nice, however narrow median is an issue which is why palm trees are used. Dwight Ledbetter suggested that large trees are desirable.  DOT guests noted existing trees will not be removed except for Norfolk Palms and the three more tree types that are invasive, unhealthy and a traffic hazard.  Brick pavers in the median are wanted by city for safety reasons.  Discussion held re PPCA stretch of US 1 where buildings encroach to the highway, and the City has master plan to make it more pedestrian-friendly and move the buildings further back as new buildings replace old, with no widening of US 1 anticipated. Also on master plan is light rail system for approx 2011.  Bottleneck at 17th Street and US 1 discussed as it has drivers speeding through PPCA residential neighborhood, synchronizing lights was suggested and this is done through Broward County not the City. Dwight Ledbetter mentioned we should copy them on the resolution that passed requesting a traffic study in Poinciana Park.  

Fort Lauderdale Police Report: 

Fort Lauderdale Police Department Officer Sean Kelly stated the crime statistics went down from March.  There were 2 armed robberies, 0 residential burglaries, 2 business burglaries, 7 vehicle burglaries and 1 vehicle theft.   Dwight Ledbetter advised Officer of high crime locations on 20th Street.  

Coleman Pruitt:

Mr. Pruitt is running for Fort Lauderdale City Commission District 4.  He would like to discuss issues of crime with all PPCA members over the next few months.  He will look into the City Jail and SSRF issues and get back to us.    

Meeting adjourned at 8:20 p.m.

Next meeting is Wednesday, June 11, 2008 at 7:00 p.m.

